
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 10th APRIL  2019
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Vice-chair (JJ)
                 Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
   Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

   Cllr Sara Reilly (SR)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)
600   To Receive Apologies for Absence – BCllr Sally Bragg, BCllr Andrew Bearne & Cllr James Hosegood set their apologies
601   To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered – none disclosed
602    Public Participation – no members of the public were present
603    Borough Councillors’ Reports -no Borough Councillors were in attendance
604   Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 13th March 2019 were approved and signed off.
605    Progress Reports for information – Councillors hope to erect the new noticeboard on the Village Green before the next meeting
606    Correspondence for Information - the attached appendix of items which had been circulated or was available at the meeting was noted
607    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	GDPR register fee
	£40.00
	Yes

	Eon maintenance
	£99.07
	Yes

	WALC membership
	£126.00
	Yes

	Eon electricity
	£447.84
	Yes


b) Incoming receipts

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Allotment rents   
	£70.00
	Yes

	WALC Community Grant
	£2,999.00
	No

	Precept
	£3,178.41
	Yes


           All payments were signed off by the Councillors
608  Planning – there was no response to planning application R19/0112
609  Arrangements for the APM 
Invitations to the APM next week have been sent out to the Village groups that normally present an annual report.  A follow up reminder will also be sent.  The format and contents of CLPC's financial report to the meeting were discussed.
610  Allotments 
There is still a vacant plot and the individual on the waiting list who is next in line has been informed about this, and will now be contacted to ascertain whether they have been to view the plot yet and are still interested in renting it.  Councillors are planning to visit and inspect the allotments in the near future.

611  Street-light on Kings Newnham Road repair 
It appears that the street-light outside 28/30 Kings Newnham Road is working but may be coming on later than nearby street-lights.  This means that any repairs may be less urgent than was first envisaged.  The quotation of over £1000 to repair this street-light has again raised the issue of the costs of the upgrades that many of the street-lights in the parish will need In the near future.  A clearer view of the situation would be helpful e.g. exactly which of the street-lights are  implicated, what is the likely timescale within which upgrading will need to be undertaken, and the possibility of a reduction in overall costs if several street-lights could be upgraded at the  same time.  Councillors will inspect the street-lighting throughout the Parish and contact Eon's street-light maintenance team, with  whom we already have a maintenance contract. 
612  Community items/Village Maintenance  
One decision about the award of a grant for inclusive play equipment is pending.  If successful, we would then have sufficient funds to proceed. 

Parking on School Street that blocks the footpath seems to have been less of a problem in recent weeks.

This month's property inspections has been carried out.  The dog litter bin on School street was full and needs emptying. Several locations around the Parish could do with being tidied up and/or cleaned, and as many of these as possible will be attended to on Village tidy-up on April 13th.  There are fresh mole-hills on the playing field at the Recreation Ground and this will be reported to the  pest control company with whom we have a contract. 

Police community visits – the monthly drop-ins at Church Lawford and Kings Newnham have been taking place, although, for the latter, the police car may need to park at an alternative location further into Kings Newnham to be more visible to residents there.

 The Village tidy-up is booked for Saturday, April 13th .  This has been publicised e.g. on the Village Facebook page, and arrangements have been made for the equipment to be collected/delivered.      

614   Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agendas – none raised
615 Date of Next Meeting - the 8h of May 2019 was confirmed as the date of the next meeting.   

Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
